
 
THE COUNCIL OF THE BOROUGH OF MIDDLESBROUGH 

BRASS CASTLE LANE 
TEMPORARY TRAFFIC REGULATION ORDER 2020 

 
NOTICE is hereby given that Middlesbrough Council intends to prevent vehicles 
from using the length of road set out below due to the installation of a new water 
supply taking place on or near the road because of the likelihood of danger to the 
public. 
 
Access for pedestrians and the emergency services will be maintained at all 
times. Access will also be provided for vehicles used in connection with 
maintenance and works carried out by statutory undertakers. 
 
The road will be closed from 17th February 2020 for five days or until the works 
have been completed and there is no longer a danger to the public. 
 
The length of road affected is Brass Castle Lane from a point approximately 40m 
from its junction with the B1365 for a distance of approximately 380m in an 
easterly direction to the unnamed road on Brass Castle Lane. 
 
An alternative route is available via B1365, Stainton Way, A172 Dixons Bank, The 
Fairway, Turnberry Way and Fulford Way. 
 
If the works are not completed within 18 months, the Order may be extended with 
the approval of the Secretary of State. 
 
Dated 3rd February 2020 
 
Charlotte Benjamin 
Director of Legal and Governance 
Middlesbrough Borough Council 
Town Hall  
Middlesbrough  
TS1 9FX 


